DHS BAND BOOSTERS - MEETING MINUTES

May 06, 2015 Meeting began 7:40pm

Minutes for last month will be approved next month

Director's Report: A great concert last night honoring the seniors. The weekend of April 24th at the Reno festival went well. Picnic day also went well. Thanks to the students and parents for accommodating the last minute location change. We are gearing up for the San Diego tour now. Kids are ready and we are looking forward to it. There is a concert next Wednesday for the jazz choir and symphonic band. Then we will be winding down the year with two more concerts: Concert in the Park in Central Park (May 20) and Jazz on a Summers Eve at the IPAB (May 29).

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Jazz Choir & Symphonic Band Concert (May 7)
Spring trip (May 14-18)
Concert in the Park – with wind ensemble from trip & those who didn't go (TBD time, Wednesday, May 20)
Jazz on a Summers Eve (7:30pm, Friday, May 29)

COMMITTEE ITEMS:

San Diego Band Spring trip May 14-18, 2015: Trip planning will conclude with the final chaperone's meeting tonight. Final logistics set. We are still waiting for some final payments and trip forms to be completed. Most meals will be provided, though there are a couple of times the students will need to buy their own meals. The "Wind Ensemble" (i.e., members of the Concert, Symphonic and Jazz Bands) will play every day. The Jazz Band will play two of the three times and the Pep Band will play once. There is a parent/pediatrician accompanying the trip this year. The planning committee is seeking an alternative activity for those with severe nut allergies for the event at the Padre's game.

The DHS Band Boosters is seeking board officers for next year, including Treasurer, Secretary, and someone to shadow or serve as Co-President for next year taking over the following year. Also seeking committee chairs interested in taking on Coconut Grove, Monticello wine & cheese event, possibly new event, the Big Day of Giving. Activities this summer would include materials purchasing for silent auction and preparation for the first fall events. John is interested in holding a gathering of community members and band parents in the fall, perhaps a spaghetti feed. We won't do a car wash again. Possibly do a "fill the bucket" event instead. John will send out a Signup Genius listing all of the committee and board member positions that need filling.

Next meeting will invite junior high parents to join and encourage them to get involved and sign up for activities.

We will hold an end of year celebration for the Jazz Band. The time and date are not yet set.

DVD and CDs will be available for the senior concert this Tuesday.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Coconut Grove was a great success thanks to the efforts of the planning committee and particularly the Tan family for all they did. At the June Band Booster's meeting after the larger expenses for the spring trip have cleared, we will discuss what to do with the excess funds that have been accumulating. We will look at possible instruments that need to be purchased or other ways to support the program. Tom will put together an acquisition plan listing with needs.

Treasurer's Report

April 30, 2015

Savings \$15,818.09

Checking \$70,336.75

•	General Fund	\$ 47,804.58
•	Music Fund	\$ 3,187.67
•	Scholarship Fund	\$ 987.40
•	IPAB Fund	\$ 3,132.50
•	Trips	\$ 15,224.60

Income:

Scrip	\$ 42.00
Concert Tickets	\$ 400.00
Trip Payments	\$ 9,400.00
Total:	\$ 9,842.00

Expenses:

Bus Payment	\$ 15,500.00		
Adjudicators	\$ 1,138.00		
Total	\$ 16,638.00		

Other Notes:

Coconut Grove: \$10,518.99.00 (15,021.16 - 4502.17)

Wonderful job CG committee! Special thanks to Jennifer Tan.

Submitted by Deepali Bhargava, May 6, 2015

Adjourned, 8:30pm – minutes compiled by Gwynn Benner, Secretary